
SKIFFS LANE ROAD ASSOCIATION
P.O. BOX 955

WEST TISBURY MA 02575
http://www.skiffslane.com
_______________________________________________________________________
July 20, 2025
Dear Skiffs Lane Road Association Members:

Hope you’re having an excellent summer. 

Our annual meeting will be held this year at the West Tisbury Public Safety Building on Saturday, August 9, 2024 at 9am.  We look forward to seeing you there.  Our Annual Meeting is for election of officers and reviewing reports, transactions and other business. We hope as many Skiffs and Catboat Lane owners can attend as possible to review the past year, to ask and answer questions and to vote in new committee members 
Dues for the upcoming year are set at $800.00 per lot (48 lots) or undeveloped lot (there are two). This is the same amount as the past two years and based on estimates of projected costs for the coming year. We appreciate your cooperation.  Payment should be made by mail to the above address or by bank check to SLRA at Martha’s Vineyard Savings Bank.  The cost of maintenance in all forms on Martha’s Vineyard has increased substantially and we all are challenged with finding affordable and quality contractors. Our Assessors have put a great deal of work into locating contractors and submitting RFPs (Requests for Proposal), however, as of this writing those documents are lagging.  We hope to have more firm three-year contracts by the time of the annual meeting.
By the Skiffs Lane Road Association by-laws (see http://www.skiffslane.com for that document and others), Dues are payable before or at the time of the Annual Meeting. If you are not able to pay the full amount by the annual meeting, please speak with Clerk Thaw Malin (thaw3@mac.com, 508-560-4437) to discuss an extended payment schedule.  

Many thanks to those who have already paid their annual dues. 
For those who are unable to attend the Annual Meeting, a proxy may be submitted. (See proxy form, attached, p11. The Proxy should be filled out and returned to Clerk Thaw Malin on or before the Annual Meeting.  Proxies can be assigned to any member of the SLRA voting community who will be in attendance at the meeting.  Votes are tallied one per lot.  A proxy member is considered to be “in attendance” at the meeting for purposes of a quorum. Votes cast on behalf of a proxy are binding, so members who are not able to attend the Annual Meeting should choose a proxy voter carefully.  If there are specific votes about New Business items, owners should discuss such votes with his/her proxy ahead of the meeting.  
In addition to off-line communications, the Executive Committee met in person several times this year, most recently June 26.  At this most recent meeting expenses for the past year were tabulated and projected expenses for the upcoming year were estimated.  Please refer to the table of expenses, below 

We would like to welcome new residents to SLRA.
Jessica Freyer and James Thornton are the new owners of 43 Skiffs Lane.
Samantha Goodman and Ricardo Barragan are the new owners of 75 Skiffs Lane.

In addition, there are changes in management and/or ownership of three locations:  Randi Sylvia, 210 Skiffs Lane, Dan Russell, 25 Skiffs Lane and Ryan Dunbar, 91 Skiffs Lane.
We would like to review some of the workings of the Skiffs Lane Road Association.  
The Executive Committee:
A few years ago, we realized that the job descriptions of those on the executive committee had drifted from work assignments defined by the Bylaws (see skiffslane.com documents).  We reverted to the original job descriptions for executive committee members and for the most part found that the work required to run Skiffs Lane Road Association went more smoothly.  Briefly, here are officers and the job descriptions as defined by the Bylaws.  

The Clerk (Thaw Malin) runs all meetings and receives all funds from the association, acting as a combination President/Treasurer.

The Secretary (Larry Cohan) is custodian of records (other than financial, which are reserved for the Clerk) and records minutes of the meetings. With the advent of new technology, the Secretary is also the editor of the Members email listings and editor of the website.

Surveyor (Graham Houghton) periodically inspects the road system to determine conditions and make recommendations to the Executive Committee for needed maintenance and repairs 
The three Assessors (Julie Robinson, Alice Kyburg and Mike Urias) work with the Surveyor in identifying contractors and obtaining estimates for work that is needed. 
Additionally, there are two Auditors (Mike Urias and Greg Pachico) who review finances and ensure that bookkeeping is accurate and appropriate.
There are three Trustees of the Northern Plain Trust (aka Skiffs Lane Road Association) which describes the formation and governance of our road association.  The Trustees are responsible for supervision of the governance of the road association.  Our Trustees are John Anderson and Julie Robinson.  Mike McCormack was our third trustee, however, the McCormacks moved off island and Mike submitted his resignation, leaving a vacancy Julie Robinson very recently decided to step down from her Trustee post.  We are greatly indebted to both Mike and Julie for their many years of service and support.  At this year’s meeting we are seeking support for the nomination of two new Trustees. 

 Nomination of a new Trustee requires a 2/3 vote of residences and lots (50 total).  At last year’s Annual Meeting, 25 votes were collected in support of Marc Favreau’s appointment as third Trustee. He will seek the additional nine required votes at this year’s meeting. 
Old and Ongoing Business:

Road maintenance: Both Skiffs and Catboat Lanes were paved in the 1980s.  With careful maintenance and repairs, the paving has far outlived expectations, but how long we can go without a repaving is unclear.  Crack sealing is key to extending the service life of the road system.  Ongoing, we have plans to have the cracks sealed over a two-year cycle. The Assessors found Jason Perry who did a great job.  Jason also replenished the RAP (road edge protection) along areas of particular wear. 
Josh Scott at Beetlebung has done the snow plowing and tree maintenance concluding a three-year contract which includes a 10% maximum annual escalation clause.  Although we only needed one plowing for the last three winters, we need to budget for a possible snowier winter every year as well as potential clean up needs after other weather events. 
L and H Landscaping is a recent addition to the SLRA workforce.  L and H is performing the roadside trimming, when requested by the Surveyor, and twice-yearly ball field mowing.  
Three years ago, we hired Chelsey Sorensen to do accounting on an as-needed basis, which reduced our accounting costs substantially compared to previous years, when accounting was produced monthly.   

Electronic funds transfer: At the 2023 Annual Meeting a question was raised whether funds could be transferred electronically.  Upon investigation, Thaw Malin, Clerk, in discussion with Martha’s Vineyard Savings Bank where SLRA has its checking account, found that Zelle and Venmo transfers are complicated for small organizations with changing executive committees.   Residents, however, may directly transfer funds from their own checking accounts to SLRA’s checking account at MVSB. 
Road Use Fund: At the 2023 Annual Meeting a motion was filed and approved to create a Road Use Fund, essentially a dedicated non-refundable interest-bearing account to be applied to an eventual road paving.  This proposal was then modified after discussion, to hold off on funding until the possibility of selling off a portion of SLRA’s common land (to offset or pay for the cost of repaving) could be investigated.  Based on a 2023 road repaving estimate from White-Lynch, the cost of repaving Skiffs and Catboat Lanes would be a minimum of $331,000. 
Clerk Thaw Malin met with attorney Flanders to discuss the feasibility of selling a portion of the common land to offset the cost of repaving Skiff and Catboat Lanes.  He will share the results of that meeting at the annual meeting. 
Signage:  Additional signs were posted at the entrance to Skiffs Lane from Old County Road.  The intention of the signage is to minimize long term parking in the cul de sac and allow access to the mail boxes.

Mail boxes:  Mail boxes at the entrance to Skiffs are still available through the Vineyard Haven post office.
New Business:  
1. Financial Report, Thaw Malin

2. Update on possible future land sale to cover cost when needed to repave Skiff and Catboat Lanes.
3. Surveyor Report: Completion of the Requests for Proposal for the next three years’ work assignments (Surveyor Graham Houghton).
4. Discussion of possibility of changing our organizational structure to be similar to a nonprofit 401c# type to legally have money put aside for anticipated large expenses- volunteers are needed for an explorational committee.
5. On the morning of July 4 a resident was driving on Skiffs Lane, swerved to avoid a deer, struck trees between 38 and 46 Skiffs and overturned.  Fortunately, the resident was not hurt.  SLRA has filed a claim for damaged tree removal with their insurance company.

6. Discussion about blind spot at the intersection of Catboat and Skiffs.

7. Defects in the roads have been observed at the site of driveway aprons at some lots.  Some of the defects may be ameliorated by the current RAP (road edge treatment) program, however, other road/apron areas may not be helped by the RAP and need further attention.

2023 estimate for Road repaving:

[image: image1.emf]White-Lynch  estimate 8.21.23.pdf


New Nominations sought for the Executive Committee: 
Executive Committee members are nominated or re-nominated annually.

While all current members of the Executive Committee are willing to continue in their post for another year, ALL positions are open for nomination and confirmation at the time of the Annual Meeting.
Nominations and self-nominations may be given to any member of the current Executive Committee or announced at the time of this Annual Meeting.  
Expenses summary August 10, 2024-July 18, 2025
	Project/Expenses completed or in process
	Paid/Expected by time of meeting 2024-2025
	Anticipated/Budgeted 2025-2026
	Notes

	Jason Perry crack sealing on roads
Jason Perry R.A.P
	15,000
	
	Ongoing maintenance up to 10K for crack sealing
Mostly side of road fillers for RAP



	John Anderson
	380.97
	
	Misc. tree work

	Snow Plowing Beetlebung
	525
	
	

	H and L mowing
	2450
	
	Field @$450 two mowings, mowing edges @550 on call. 

	Tree work Beetlebung

	6400

	
	Removal of trees undermining Skiffs Lne

	Taxes
	728.60
	
	

	Legal expense, Brush, Flanders and Moriarty,LLC
	130
	
	

	Bookkeeping Chelsey Sorensen
	437.19
	
	Includes $21/mo individual QuickBooks lease

	Tashmoo Insurance
	2100
	
	

	Signage
	531.25
	
	

	Web hosting
	265
	
	annual maintenance and lease of URL

	
	
	
	

	Stamps
	
	
	

	PO Box
	102
	
	

	Dues collection
	40,000
	40,000
	

	Expenses recorded 
	28,525.01
	
	

	Checking balance, 7.18.25 not including anticipated expenses before annual meeting.  
	26,785.46
	
	

	Checking balance carried forward from previous year
	6167.50
	
	


Sincerely, 

Larry Cohan, 
Secretary
Executive Committee
Skiffs Lane Road Association

Lawrence.Cohan@gmail.com
Dues for 2025-2026    $800.00, payable before or at the time of the August 9 annual meeting.  If you are not able to pay the full amount by the annual meeting, please speak with Clerk Thaw Malin (thaw3@mac.com, 508-560-4437) to discuss an extended payment schedule.
Date paid:   ________________     Check number ________
PLEASE PRINT AND RETURN

Amount enclosed $________________

NAME ________________________________________________________

Number: __________       Skiffs _________ or Catboat _____ (please check)

Mailing address: ___________________________________________________

Email address (update please) _________________________________________

Phone numbers: (winter) ______________________ (summer) _________________

SLRA, Clerk
P.O. Box 955

West Tisbury MA 02575

Skiff’s Lane Road Association

Proxy Vote

(There is one vote per map/lot or street address.  Voting is not by individual residents.)

Date:

Map:        Lot:      or Street Address:             

Signature

Name Printed  

Proxy vote given to:   
Please email Thaw Malin (thaw3@mac.com) 

Or, return your vote to SLRA, P.O. Box 955, West Tisbury MA 02575, or give the proxy to the Clerk, Thaw Malin, or to someone who will be attending the meeting and voting on your behalf.  
Thank you.
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